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Thursday, Feb. 23, 2017. 
 
Dear Crystal View Families, 
 
We are nearing the end of second term and 
enjoying some sunny days. After an exciting 
Literacy Week, we headed straight toward 
Valentine’s Day with a focus on celebrating 
friendship and kindness.  
 
Teachers are involved in many innovative 
opportunities with the Curriculum Redesign. It is a 
Tri- District Pro-D Day on Friday, Feb. 24th. There is 
no school tomorrow.  
 
We are enjoying having Ms. Niessen teaching at CV 
for her final practicum in Ms. Bright’s class until 
April 14th. Can this be the same Ms. Niessen who 
was a former student in Mrs. Sjerven’s class many 
years ago? Wow!   
 
We are all immersed in exciting learning. Thanks 
for your ongoing support! 
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Karen Sjerven 
Principal 
 
 
IMPORTANT DATES TO NOTE  
Friday, Feb. 24th – Pro D Day  
Wednesday, March 1st- Afternoon & Evening 
Conferences / Open Houses (see schedules)  
Tuesday, March 7th – Popcorn Sale 
Tuesday, March 14th – Gr. 5 to Dunsmuir Music 
performance – leaving at 12:30 
Thursday, March 16th – Report Cards home 
Friday, March 17th- Last Day before Spring Break  
 
 

 
 
Heartfelt Thanks  
We raised nearly $2000 for the Segato family 
through the school Read-A-Thon!  Thanks to our 
PAC and the CV community for your support while 
Matteo continues brain cancer treatment.  
 
Term 2 Conferences/Open Houses 
Teachers at CV will be holding conferences or Open 
Houses after school and into the evening on 
Wednesday, March 1st. This is a regular school day 
for students. School ends at 2:38.  
  
There will be an opportunity for parents to visit  
classes  in either an Open House format or through 
parent conferences. Teachers will be sending home 
individual descriptions of their format. An online 
schedule is now available to view and access at 
http://cvs.schoolappointments.com 
 The schedule will remain open until 3:00 pm on 
Tuesday, Feb. 28th.  We understand that not all 
parents will be attending the second term 
conferences as many parents have made alternate 
arrangements. Thank you.  
 
Rainy Days at School 
Thank you for packing some dry clothing to leave at 
school “just in case”. It is hard to stay dry when the 
puddles are so inviting and the field is so muddy!  
 
Recently at CV… 
~ Every class started Literacy Week with a pancake 
breakfast, thanks to our PAC! 
~ Big buddies have been helping little buddies with 
reading and writing. 
~ ~ Our daily lunch time basketball games finished 
and daily lunch time soccer games started.  
~ Boys and girls basketball teams played against 
other schools 
~ Amazing artwork filled up our hallways 
~We wore Pink Shirts to say NO to bullying 
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